CLEVELAND

June 11, 1941

Dear Fred:

My warmest congratulations to you! It is a great comfort and satisfaction to us all to know that your hand will be on the helm in these difficult times.

With Lahey as president and you as president-elect, The American Medical Association will have safe guidance for another two years.

You have my very best wishes for success and happiness in your new responsibilities.

Always yours,

Jeanvine

GC:bl Dr. Fred W. Rankin 271 West Short Street

Lexington, Kentucky

grandy here

Edell.